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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Finance

BUREAU OF CUSTOMS
1099 Manila
MEMORANDUM
fiE %N ALL BOC OFFICIALS AND PERSONNEL
ALL OTHERS CONCERNED :
FROM: THE COMMISSIONER OF CUSTOMS

Commissioner
SUBJECT: UNAUTHORIZED PIAD SOLICITATIONS
DATE: 5 August 2016

This is to warn everyone to refrain from entertaining people who introduce
themselves as employees or personnel of the Bureau of Customs (BOC) Public
Information and Assistance Division (PIAD) to solicit special favors, material or
otherwise. Please be informed that said solicitations are unauthorized by PIAD.

Should you encounter persons performing said activities, you are encouraged
to require them to present their BOC-issued identification cards, verify with the BOC
CARES hotline, 705-6000, as to their professional relations with PIAD, or report them
directly to the Office of the Commissioner for the imposition of proper sanctions.

W\./
ICANOR E. FAELDON

Commissioner

Buru of Customs
{/ NICANOR B, FAELDON
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Please be guided accordingly.



